
BRAEHEAD PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 26 September 2018
6 pm to 7:30 pm
Attendees:
Franca Maugeri Todaro (Chair)




Martin Shaw (Deputy Chair)





Mrs Samphier (Acting Head Teacher)

Amanda Harrison (Clerk)


Carol Davie

Elaine Lewis

Ian Fleming

Lizzie Anderson
Sheena McPhee

Apologies:
Hayley Preece

Susan Mackay

1. Approval of the Minutes of the previous Parent Council (PC) meeting and matters arising

Franca (FMT) welcomed all to the meeting. 

The minutes of the previous PC meeting held on 13 June 2018 were approved.  It was agreed to amend the section on “Fallen trees for play areas” from “Forestry Commission” to “Stirling Council”. 

Action:  FMT to amend and ask the school to re-upload the document.

FMT reviewed the list of names to double check PC members, confirmed email addresses to ensure they were correct, and informed those present that Connect will respond with clarifications on who can be a member of the PC and if there are restrictions.  

The members of the 2018 PC were confirmed as:

· Franca Maugeri Todaro (Chair)

· Martin Shaw (Deputy Chair)

· Mrs Samphier (Acting Head Teacher)
· Elaine Lewis

· Hayley Preece

· Ian Fleming

· Katherine Cook

· Lizzie Anderson

· Sheena McPhee

· Susan McKay

Stewart Thomson (ST) was not present so it was not possible to confirm if he wishes to be a member.

Action:  FMT to follow up

2. Headteacher’s Report

Mrs Samphier (LS) informed the meeting of the planned priority budgeting next financial year and over the next ten years. There is a £20 million budget deficit and as an authority system, there is a requirement to make a 20% saving, applying to all Scottish Local Authorities.  There are various ideas and communities will be consulted to think how this can happen. Options will be proposed to elected members for consideration.  This financial year will be unaffected but next year could be impacted as the 10 year plan will begin. Support from teams will be required during challenging times with careful spending and an effective use of resources.  For education we are aiming to reimagine the organisation and delivery with less budget.

LS noted that the Scottish Government has committed to doubling nursery hours and will honour that commitment.  For Braehead, it involves a large redesign of the nursery.
3. School Budget 2018-19

LS confirmed that there is a carry forward from 2017 which can assist with cash target saving.  Within property maintenance, we will decide which aspect of the school to develop.  Consideration is being given to looking at what we would like to redevelop. Areas considered include the Discovery Base (furniture/shelving); Gym Hall Cupboard (shelving for storing resources); and enhancing the existing building and learning spaces to make this a nice space for our children (£3,000).
We are overspent each year on client amenities (£1,450 budget to cover toilet roll, paper towels and soap).  It is common to over spend in this area each year.  
We are allocated £290 per year for postage (stamps) and also to cover the cost of texts sent out to families (3.5p per text every time we send a text).  If the text exceeds 120 characters, we are charged a double text.  As a result, we are way over budget (we have already spent £375).
The educational resources budget is £9,550.  The annual photocopier rental costs is £1,000 and there is a £8,000 budget to spend each year on jotters, pencils, reading books for 330 children.  
4. School Improvement Plan

LS informed the meeting that group discussions were carried out this evening to consider the  Curricular framework and whether our current primary education truly meets the needs of the children.  There were some fantastic debates and discussion with four overarching areas including communication skills, problem solving (matches growth mindset), resilience, and self-reflection.  All are very key and pivotal and will permeate many curricular areas.  There is also progression of skills in subjects such as Art, PE, and technologies and we also require digital skills.
5. School Profile

LS updated the meeting on ParentZone, a website providing data for all Primary Schools in Scotland.  The website uses some of the data gathered but does not measure communication skills or wellbeing.  LS provided an overview of the most recent data (gathered two years ago) and confirmed that the attendance rate for Braehead Primary School (BPS) is 95% and is above average for Scotland (national average is 94.4%).  BPS condition is level A and we are meeting PE targets (we aspire to complete 2 hours per week but this is sometimes challenging).  
ParentZone provides data about gender, ethnic diversity, and catchment balance (urban/rural), and gives a profile of the school catchment area using the Scottish Indicators of Multiple Deprivation (SIMD).  ParentZone also provides data on Additional Support Needs (ASN) (BPS has 80-90% with no ASN requirements).   ParentZone confirmed that less than 10% of BPS children apply for and receive free school meals.  LS noted this figure was a little out of date as the current P1 - P3s receive free school meals but generally the numbers are quite low. 
ParentZone also looks at the data of children’s learning.  From an attainment point of view, BPS is sitting well. 
Our current school roll is 333 with 2 new pupils joining this week.
6. Communication

LS confirmed the main ways of communication are via the school website, text, email, Facebook and Twitter.  There is also a class newsletter, school newsletter, House Captains, Assemblies, and House meetings.  

There is terrific parental engagement with 12 parental groups supporting the school on a Friday.

The children have voted in their House Captains and their first action was to ensure everyone was very proud on the house they are in and house badges have been issued.  This is a new initiative by the House Captains and all of the children are very excited.  LS confirmed the badges were paid for by the PTA  (2017-18).  There will also be a “Secret Student” where 12 pupils across the school will be rewarded once every 3 weeks.

7. Follow Up Actions on “Three Wishes”/Breakfast Club Survey

MS explained the background of the “Three Wishes” Survey and Breakfast Club to the meeting, where it was discussed further.  It was suggested that it did not feel fair to progress and put something in place bearing in mind the local childminders, childcare businesses, etc., if the new head teacher could have a different view.
It was noted that the Breakfast Club is being considered as an alternative to childminder’ and private nurseries and is not being considered due to poverty.  Costings have not been explored at this time.  It was suggested that exploration of catering/support staff/child numbers could be considered in the interim. 
It was agreed that further discussions would be postponed until a new head teacher has been appointed as there are various factors to take into considerations including SLAs and budget cuts.   
Action:  FMT will re-circulate the “Three Wishes”/Breakfast Club Survey within the PC for review/information.  The PC can then consider whether they wish to meet and if they have any ideas about any action to take.  
8. Credit Union 

The meeting discussed whether there could be some publicity for further volunteers.  At present we have two volunteers kindly helping but both are unable to commit to every week and it would be difficult to complete this role alone. 
Action:  Further request for volunteers to be advertised
9. AOB

The next PC meeting will be held on Wednesday 21 November 2018 from 6 pm to 7:30 pm.
· Training Opportunities

FMT provided further information on PC training opportunities and networking via Connect (formerly Scottish Parent Teacher Council (SPTC)).  Connect have up to three training places available for each school and any PC member can attend.  The planned session on 25 September 2018 was rescheduled to 9 October 2018, will be held in Stirling High School and the topic is PC basics.  The next planned session on 14  November 2018 will be held in St. Modans and will focus on development plans and School Improvement Plans.  FMT will be attending both and if anyone is interested in attending, please let Franca know.
FMT confirmed that space has been booked for all future PC meetings.  The room is booked until 7:30 pm to allow for the meeting running over but the aim is for the meeting to be one hour only (6 pm to 7 pm).
· Networking Meetings

FMT asked if anyone was available to attend the next planned networking meetings.  The meetings will be held in October 2018, January 2019 and May 2019.  FMT advised that the meetings were previously only open to the Chair and the Depute Chair.  FMT is currently waiting on a response  for the final dates and confirmed the first meeting will focus on health and wellbeing.
· Communication

Martin (MS) informed the meeting that communication had been discussed at the last PC meeting and it was also discussed at the PTA meeting held on Monday 25 September 2018.  It was agreed that making the PTA Facebook page more of a Parent Forum Facebook page would be a good way to raise awareness.  
Ian Fleming (IF) and MS volunteering from the PC and LS will post on school’s behalf.
· Community Council

MS advised that two needles were discovered on the stairs at Shirras Brae on 10 September 2018.  The needs were live, had syringes in them and had been used.  MS advised that Stirling Council responded swiftly and were in attendance in under 40 minutes.  There is also underaged drinking taking place behind the Crawford Hall.  Police Scotland are aware and are doing as much as they can with limited resources.
It was suggested that the Community Council bring this discussion to the school as an educational point to raise awareness.
Action:  To follow up with LS
· Parking

It was noted that children continue to run through cars and that cars are still travelling too fast around the school area.  
The PC meeting closed and LS left the meeting.
· Head Teacher Recruitment

Stirling Council Officer, Gillian Robertson (GR) joined the PC group to collect the parent forum views on the current head teacher recruitment.
GR introduced herself as part of the broad general education team within Stirling Council.  Carolyn McDade (CMcD) had previously came along and spoke to the PC regarding the head teacher recruitment process.  Following this, CMcD suggested that GR come along to complete an activity to see what the parent forum are thinking.  GR confirmed that two parents are involved in the recruitment panels and how do we use what we are looking for in a head teacher to formulate questions.
GR reassured the PC meeting that Stirling Council are very open and transparent as to what they are seeking for this role.  Essential and desirable criteria is based around experience, engagement in communities, and demonstrable experience in raising attainment in schools.  GR confirmed that when the post is being leeted, the candidates who have met the essential criteria are progressed to the interview process as a result of it.  
CMcD is feeling positive about the next planned recruitment process following a break and that placement of a new advertisement in October 2018 will attract new candidates.  GR advised that recruitment of head teachers is currently a national issue but there have been successful appointments made in Stirling fairly recently.  The discussion this evening would hopefully be helpful in formulating the questions the parent forum wish to ask.
The meeting brainstormed key areas/themes including leadership, culture, and inspiration where there were definite overarching themes to help focus the leeting questions.
FMT advised that previous questions asked were in relation to community and STEM.
FMT thanked GR on behalf of the meeting to help coming along to provide inspiration.

